

Dear Parent or Guardian,

We are writing to inform you that *Overton High School* was identified for *TSI* as required by ESSA and the U.S. Department of Education during the 2021-22 school year; and will therefore maintain that designation during the 2022-23 school year.

Our school is working hard with the district and the Tennessee Department of Education to increase student performance by continuing to offer WIDA specific prep in all ESL and ELD classes; expanding our ESL push-in support services for mathematics and ELA; adding additional ESL faculty to serve our growing student EL student population; continuing to employ a full time Bilingual Cultural Mentor to offer on-demand Spanish translation services as well as family and community support; offering a variety of print and technological resources for EL students; and offering targeted professional learning experiences for teachers to support EL students.

We encourage you to help by participating in the development and implementation of our school improvement plan and/or our school events such as: September/February Parent – Teacher Conferences, Annual Title I Parent Meeting, Academic Parent Nights (FASFA, ACT, Advanced Academics/EPSOs/CCTE), athletic events, and club activities.

Sincerely,

Dr. Reginald Williams

Principal, Overton High School